

## Dear DISD Community,

Due to the elevation of the Coronavirus to a Pandemic classification, as well as the intimate nature of our classrooms and campus, DISD has determined that in the best interest of everyone's health and safety that we will transition to virtual instruction beginning Monday 3-16-20 until further notice. In order to best support faculty during this transition, classes beginning today Wednesday 3-11-20 at 5:00 pm (through Friday 3-13-20) will be cancelled.

A teaching continuity plan and resources will be shared shortly. Please check your emails, website and social media regularly as we will be sharing information through these platforms. A webpage dedicated to this topic is currently under development.

The Staff will remain on campus through this week and perhaps longer as necessary to ensure a smooth transition and support of students and faculty.

Technology resource surveys will be emailed to students and faculty to ensure access to the virtual learning environment. As always DISD is committed to student success and outcomes and we will work together during these extraordinary times to meet academic and other programmatic requirements.

We ask everyone to remain calm and understanding as we navigate through this transition together. We know you will all have a lot of questions and we will be sharing information soon.

Stay well,

Margot Doucette

Margot Dourette

CEO

Phone: 1.858.566.1200 Fax: 1.858.566.2711 margot@disd.edu